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In or Out?
I just received the latest edition of Medi-

cine at Michigan and read the article on 

accountable care organizations.  The 

article paints a somewhat rosy picture 

regarding ACOs.  Of course nobody 

really knows what the future holds, but 

I find it ironic that in another article that 

came out today on D Healthcare Daily, 

they said that the University of Michigan 

would be opting out of the Pioneer ACO 

program.

Samuel La, M.D. (Residency 2003)
Southlake, Texas

EDITOR’S NOTE: The U-M’s decision 

to opt out of the Pioneer ACO in order 

to participate in other ACOs was made 

several weeks subsequent to the print-

ing of our last issue. Unfortunately, the 

spring/summer issue reached readers 

at roughly the same time the decision 

was made. 

Doctor Talk
I liked the article and the quote about 

patients deserving a doctor who would 

sit down and talk to them.  

   When I was chair of the Committee on 

Continuing Education of the National In-

stitute of Mental Health, we gave grants 

for training in mental health to bartend-

ers, mental hospital workers, and many 

others.  One grant went to a group of 

general practice M.D.s in Oregon. I went 

to do a site visit and asked if the mental 

health training had made any difference 

in their practice. 

   “Yeah,” one of them said, “I’m not mak-

ing as much money now.”

   “How come?”

   “I’m talking to my patients more.”

Wilbert (Bill) McKeachie
U-M Professor Emeritus of Psychology
Dexter, Michigan

A Matter of Time
The article re the Catherine Street Hospi-

tals in the Spring/Summer 2013 issue of 

Medicine at Michigan is most interesting.

   I do have one comment: the hospitals 

opened in December 1891 and the uni-

versity “bragged in its publicity materi-

als...the most perfect instruments for the 

use of x-rays...”

   This could not have been written in 

1891 since x-rays were not discovered by 

Wilhelm Roentgen until November 1895.

Robert S. Sweet (M.D. 1965)
Rancho Santa Fe, California

EDITOR’S NOTE: We indeed missed the 

discrepancy and thank our readers for 

bringing it to our attention.

spring/summer 2013

Plus: Where does a $550 billion gorilla sit?          stethoscope 2.0

our 
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genome
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Dr., Suite 100, Ann Arbor, MI 48104, 
and may be edited for clarity or length.

Family Affair
On a Tuesday afternoon about 53 years 

ago I received a call. “What do you do 

about sunburn?” I judged the gentle-

man had used the usual over-the-coun-

ter medications. So I phoned in a script 

for him. Four days later he came in and 

gave me an order that I was to be the 

physician to treat his friends and family. 

His friend had an inflamed right eye. 

His brother had low back pain. His wife 

and daughters needed immunizations. 

He had a minor respiratory problem. All 

were treated by me. 

   The gentleman was Lyndon Johnson.

Dale Kollman (M.D. 1956)
Tuscarawas, Ohio

Android, Too! 
Medicine at Michigan is available 

as a free app. Download the app 

for Apple iPad, iPhone  and now 

your Android phone too at the App 

Store, or use your device to access 

it directly via the QR code below. 

We welcome feedback on your 

experience; contact us at medi-

cineatmichigan@umich.edu.


